July 10, 2001

Today we started the workers moving topsoil (L2043) in a new section between the 18m and 20m pegs. This soil was the usual loose, trashy slope erosion.

We discussed the state of the trench with Bradley and Andy and decided to halt operations at the mid-section of the trench where we have L2046-2047-2048-2050, which are linked somehow, but we cannot yet get a handle on this relationship.  Instead of digging here we will go back to the southern-most end of the trench and identify the relationships between the walls (mudbrick bands) showing from last year in the west and south baulks. Along the west baulk the trench "floor" shows a thin line of plaster which we think corresponds with the plastered edge of the wall ending where L2036 was last year. To clarify these relationships we will excavate 1m width on the east side of the short step at the south end of the trench and take the step down 10cm at a time, changing locus whenever necessary. Once we have a section on that, we will bring down the west half of that step such that the southern end of the trench will be one continuous level with the 5m peg. That's the long-range plan.

We had to finish excavating L2044 (=L2014) pit. We only came up with a bit of bone and one pot sherd, but at the base of the pit red and grey (alternating?) bricks are lined up "marching" across the bottom of the pit.  We left the large stone associated with the pit 'in situ'. The red bands in the base of the pit are Munsell 7.5YR 5/3 brown and the grey bands are 2.5Y 5/2 greyish brown.

We excavated in the southern-most 2m x 1m step as L2051. We know this to be wall material (mudbrick) from last year's findings [L2042 is directly above L2051, and may even be equal]. We dug 10cm in the eastern 1m and after sweeping and troweling, we saw red and grey and yellow trashy mudbrick material but NO defined brick lines. We did see some white dirt that may be mortar or plaster, but this white soil does not form straight lines on the vertical axis and peters out on the horizontal axis. We decided to keep the same locus because we cannot say for sure that we have something new. But we opened new KT bags just in case we are moving dirt that is illegible until we can look back at the section. We did not take elevations when we opened the new KT BAGS, but estimated based on 10cm that we dug. 

After the 2nd 10m section of L2051 was removed, we swept and troweled and found that again, we had chunks of yellow, red and brown mudbrick debris, but NO lines evident. The chunks are trashy shaped, not clear rectangles/ not squared edge entities like bricks. Thus we decided to keep the same locus and same KT bags and remove the last 15cm such that the eastern half of the south step is flush with the base of the 2-4m step.  The base of this 15cm section show more of the same trashy, undefined mudbrick slough/debris. Tomorrow we will look at the section more closely to determine what we missed.

The last thing we did was to drop plumb bobs into the trench from our new and improved meter stakes in order to correct our drawing. Thus note: THE TOP PLAN UP UNTIL TODAY IS NOT DRAWN TO SCALE AND FURTHERMORE, TODAY'S TOP PLAN IS CORRECTED ONLY TO THE 7m LINE.

